PORT OF LOPEZ

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
March 14, 2019
CALL TO ORDER

The Board of Commissioners for the Port of Lopez met in regular session on March 14 at the airport building.  Chairman Paul Henriksen called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.  Present were Commissioners Steve Adams and Kenn Aufderhar, Secretary Helen Cosgrove and guests.  
REGULAR BUSINESS
A. 
Approval of Minutes for February 14 and 21
Adams moved, seconded by Aufderhar to approve the minutes for the February 14 and February 21 meetings as presented.  The motion passed unanimously.
B. 
Approval of Vouchers and Payroll

Cosgrove said additional expenses included advertising, maintenance work, and engineering.  Adams moved, seconded by Aufderhar to approve payment of vouchers from the airport fund in the amount of $15,955.12 and payroll in the amount of $1,387.00. The motion passed unanimously.  
C.
Review of Correspondence
None

D.
Financial Report

Cosgrove distributed the budgets for the funds, received $5,800 in rents, $5,100 in property taxes, have $5,000 in receivables; have just under $500 in airport fund, $75,000 in port fund; revenue and expenses expended are at 23%; transferred $8,000 out of port fund to airport fund.  
E.
Public Comment
It was noted that there were two dogs running lose around the terminal buildings; asked about policy regarding dogs running lose.  Henriksen said there are county rules regarding dogs at large, no specific Port rule; gate has been malfunctioning, they might have gotten in that way.  
There was a question about the construction behind hangar C, doesn’t remember hearing any discussion about the job and was it put out to bid.  Cosgrove responded that any job under $40,000 doesn’t need to go out to bid.  The commenter than noted that $30,000 is a lot of money and shouldn’t the job have gone out to bid; looks like a friend might have been hired.  Aufderhar explained that he was the only one available; said there was a sink hole there and then as work progressed more problems were uncovered such as bare electrical wire; the original quote was for $5,000 and the project continued to grow.  
F.
Commissioner Reports
Adams reported repairs were done on the roof of hangar C; added screws on leading edge,  should consider doing the same on the other hangars; rain gutter pulled down on hangar B.
Aufderhar said he met with a number of volunteers from last year’s airport day; events different from last year, looking at bringing in food vendors to come in and sell food; young eagle’s was popular but created some logistical problems; considering having a drawing to give flights to adults; LIFRC will manage events for kids.  The posts are going in for the orchard expansion, driveway being removed.  Henriksen said the free brats were a draw, not so sure about the vendor replacement.  Aufderhar said this would help local vendors financially, a part of economic development.

Henriksen said he attended a webinar put on by WA Recreation and Conservation Office regarding the availability of grants; has been tracking IOSA progress on reorganization, they will be holding additional meetings, are looking for volunteers.  And the metal shed has been removed from the Shark Reef property.  
G.
Commissioners Additions to the Agenda
Henriksen asked to add credit card to unfinished business.  
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
A.    Airport Manager – Employee Hiring Decision
Henriksen said there were 4 qualified applicants, two stood out; checked out their qualifications/references. Rick Hoffman had the best experience relative to working with governmental agencies including a master’s degree in public administration; has worked around airports along with firefighting and crop spraying.  Aufderhar concurred that two stood out; after conversation with Hoffman, felt that his background was more apropos.  Adams concurred with the opinions of the other two commissioners; checked two of his references and both were very positive.  Adams moved to hire Rick Hoffman for the airport manager position effective immediately.  Aufderhar seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  The contract was given to Hoffman for review.  Hoffman said he had reviewed it already and was satisfied with the terms.  
B.    RFQ Bid Openings for Master Plan Narrative Update
Cosgrove reported that two RFQ’s were received, one from DOWL and the other from Mead Hunt.  The submittals were opened.  It was noted that these are for a narrative update to the master plan to include AWOS and IA.  Cosgrove said the FAA has a timeline the Port should follow in order to qualify for the grant in June; the submittals need to be reviewed and a decision needs to be made as soon as possible.  After discussion it was decided to make a decision tonight.  Adams moved, seconded by Aufderhar to select DOWL as the engineering firm to perform the update.  The motion passed unanimously.  A scope of work needs to be created with DOWL and then submitted to the FAA for review; Aufderhar and Hoffman will begin the process.   
C.   Credit Card

Henriksen said that he had read the information from MRSC and had spoken to Milene Henley, SJC Auditor, about credit card policies; good guidelines but not bound by them; not to be used for meals or gas; suggested using Islanders Bank.  Hoffman and Henriksen will follow up on applying for the card.  
PUBLIC COMMENT
It was asked how many hours were paid to the commissioners.  Cosgrove replied that there were 36.5.
A member of the audience welcomed Hoffman to the Port; asked if Hoffman was a pilot.  Hoffman replied that he was a lapsed pilot.  It was asked how many hours Hoffman would be working.  Henriksen said it would be approximately 48 hours a month; averaging 12 hours per week. 

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Aufderhar moved, seconded by Adams to adjourn the meeting at 5:53 p.m.  The motion passed unanimously.  
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